

January Highlights

Forty-eight (48) members and guests gathered at Bella Sera for the January 9, 2013 luncheon meeting.  Michael Somales introduced guest Gary Britcher of Atlantic Technologies Group.  Jim McCarville introduced his two guests working on the wireless waterways project, Eric Boros and Dave Kartchner.
Coast Guard News

CDR Weaver provided the following report:

· Joseph B. Fay Company will be conducting blasting operations to remove a section of guard wall at Lock and Dam 4 on the Monongahela River on January 11th.  A safety zone from Mile 40.5 to 42.5 on the Monongahela River will be posted from 9:30 until 10:30.  No vessels may enter this zone unless specifically authorized by the Captain of the Port Pittsburgh. The zone will only be enforced during demolition periods and will be announced via Broadcast Notice to Mariners.
· A Citation for Meritorious Public Service Award was presented to outgoing President Michael Somales for his leadership during his term.  He was also presented a coast guard tie honoring his dedication to the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh.

Army Corps of Engineers
Chris Johnson reviewed the attached report. (See Attach1)
Emsworth Lockmaster Donald Zeiler and Montgomery Lockmaster John Dilla provided attendees information the “Waterways Action Plan”, High Water Trigger points for (Emsworth, Dashields & Montgomery Locks).  This information can be found on the US Army Corp of Engineers website.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:
· The wireless waterways system is currently is connected with the Port of Pittsburgh Commission, PEWARS and Emsworth Lock at this time.  Further installations will be forecoming.
· A grant from the Benedum Foundation was received to study the transportation of liquid natural gas.  This definitive study will include vessel conversations to determining suppliers market.  All are welcome to participate in this study.

· A task force from River Life has approached the Port of Pittsburgh regarding a study around the Heinz Field area.  This study could cause navigation issues for industry and they have been advised to contact the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh Navigation committee for further discussions.

· The WCI Annual Budget Summit has been scheduled for March 19-21 in Washington, DC.  The Pittsburgh annual Traffic Club dinner is scheduled for March 21st.

· The Port of Pittsburgh is enhancing its website to provide a more interactive experience.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend today’s luncheon. The navigation issues have been addressed under the Coast Guard & US Army Corp of Engineers reports.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton highlighted the 2012 success of the Career Awareness events that are geared to providing high school students with information concerning waterway career opportunities and to provide opportunities for students to meet with waterway professionals. The 2013 dates have been identified:  May 7, 2013, July 23, 2013 and October 22, 2013.  Industry representatives are encouraged to participate in these very successful programs.  For additional information and participation opportunities, please contact Ryan Newton at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.

Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported that Representative Bill Shuster has in fact been selected as the new Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.  This is positive news for our region and he has publicly stated that resolution of the lock and dam issues are a high priority.  He and his staffers recently toured Lock No. 4, Campbell’s Dunleavy Facility and Three Rivers Marine and Rail Terminal.  Senator Barbara Boxer, Chairman of the Energy and Water Committee had earlier vowed to move forward with a Water Resources Development Act Bill in the Senate.  She has in fact submitted a draft of a “Dream Bill” but it now appears that this matter will not move forward until next year when the new Congress begins its work.  Similarly, the WAVE 4 Bill which now has 27 sponsors pending in the House of Representatives and the recently announced American Waterworks Act which has not yet been introduced in the Senate have been dormant while Congress wrestled with the immediate fiscal issues facing the nation.
The Waterways Association will be participating in the annual Washington DC visits held in conjunction with the WCI Budget Summit March 19-21, 2013.  The legislative committee will be seeking eight (8) volunteers to travel into Washington and participate in meeting with various congressional members within our area.  Formal notification will be sent out by Cheryll to seek volunteer names and all are encouraged to participate.
At this time, Michael Somales was recognized with a Captain’s bell plaque for his outstanding leadership and hard work as President of the Waterways Association.  

February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2013 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 7, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
February 13, 2013
Menu:


Mixed Field Greens w/Balsamic Vinaigrette 

Penne Pasta w/Marinara served w/garlic toast

Sauteed Zucchini

Cherry Crisp w/vanilla ice cream


Ice tea, hot tea & coffee
Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 7, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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